
Holy Week Worship Schedule                       
 

     7 p.m. April 1 – Holy Thursday:  
                Return to the Table (Mark 14:12–26) 
 

     7 p.m. April 2 – Good Friday:  
                 Return to the Truth (John 19:1–16) 
 

     8:15, 9:30 & 10:45 a.m. April 4 – Easter Sunday:  
                 Return and See (Matthew 28:1–10) 
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LCMS President Pens Letter on Equality Act 
 

By Rev. Dr. Matthew C. Harrison, LCMS president 
 

The words of the apostle Peter apply to us now: “Blessed be the God and 
Father of our Lord Jesus Christ! According to his great mercy, he has caused 
us to be born again to a living hope through the resurrection of Jesus Christ 
from the dead, to an inheritance that is imperishable, undefiled, and unfading, 
kept in heaven for you, who by God’s power are being guarded through faith 
for a salvation ready to be revealed in the last time. In this you rejoice, though 
now for a little while, if necessary, you have been grieved by various trials, so 
that the tested genuineness of your faith — more precious than gold that  
perishes though it is tested by fire — may be found to result in praise and  
glory and honor at the revelation of Jesus Christ. Though you have not seen 
him, you love him. Though you do not now see him, you believe in him and 
rejoice with joy that is inexpressible and filled with glory.” (1 Peter 1:3–8) 
 

The church’s task is not political. It is the proclamation of the Gospel of free 
salvation in the cross and resurrection of Jesus for all (1 Cor. 1:23; John 
18:36). “The Church is the congregation of saints in which the Gospel is  
purely taught and the Sacraments are correctly administered” (AC VII 1).  
 

God rules His church by His infallible Word, the Holy Scriptures (John 17:17; 
2 Tim. 3:15–16). God rules the state by His eternal law, reason and  
reasonable laws for the common welfare. “Our churches teach that lawful  
civil regulations are good works of God” (AC XVI 1; see Rom. 13:1–7). The 
church should not meddle in government affairs, especially in matters upon 
which the Word of God is silent. It is also wrong when governments act 
against God’s eternal law, reason and the basic civil rights of all people.  
The First Amendment to the U.S. Constitution enshrines this truth. “Congress 
shall make no law respecting an establishment of religion or prohibiting the 
free exercise thereof; or abridging the freedom of speech, or of the press;  
or the right of the people peaceably to assemble, and to petition the         
Government for a redress of grievances.”                                                        

(Continued on Page 2.) 
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LCMS President Pens Letter on of Equality Act                (Continued from Page 1.)       
 

Throughout history, governments have acted unjustly — sometimes in the name of race, atheism,  
communism, religion and even Christianity — and curtailed or denied the rights of conscience and the free 
exercise of religion. And governments continue to do so. Our Lutheran and Biblical confession is that “it is 
necessary for Christians to be obedient to their rulers and laws. The only exception is when they are  
commanded to sin. Then they ought to obey God rather than men (Acts 5:29)” (AC XVI 6–7; see 1 Peter 2:13
–14). St. Paul made use of his legal right as a Roman citizen (“I appeal to Caesar” Acts 25:11). “Christ’s  
kingdom allows us outwardly to use legitimate political ordinances of every nation in which we live, just as it 
allows us to use medicine or the art of building, or food, drink, and air” (Ap XVI 54). Our Lutheran Confessions 
commend the seeking of public remedy for injustice. “Public remedy, made through the office of the public 
official, is not condemned, but is commanded and is God’s work, according to Paul (Romans 13)” (Ap XVI 
59). Our God-given right to act as citizens is very important, especially now. 
 

The Equality Act is before Congress.  It sounds innocent. All Americans should enjoy equality and the  
protections of the U.S. Constitution. But in elevating sexual orientation to a protected class, the Equality Act 
will bring sweeping changes to current laws to the great detriment of the religious and constitutional freedoms 
of Biblically faithful churches, institutions, Christian schools and individuals. 
 

Jesus referred to Genesis 2:24, when He stated: “Have you not read that he who created them from the  
beginning made them male and female, and said, ‘Therefore a man shall leave his father and his mother and 
hold fast to his wife, and the two shall become one flesh?’ So they are no longer two but one flesh. What 
therefore God has joined together, let not man separate.” (Matt. 19:4–6) 
 

Churches and institutions that are bound by the Word of God to the truth of marriage between a man and a 
woman and that sex outside of that institution is contrary to the word of Christ and the apostles in the New 
Testament (1 Cor. 7:2), could be punished for simply standing on our consistent, ancient Christian beliefs. 
The Equality Act effectively outlaws the words of Christ, the sublime doctrine of Creation, the First Article of 
the Creed and our “free exercise of religion” based upon the Bible and Apostles’ Creed. The biblical teaching 
that marriage is between a man and a woman would be labeled forever a mere “sex-based stereotype.”  
The Equality Act expands the definition of “public accommodation” and puts an ultimatum to individuals,  
religious non-profits, food banks, schools, charities, adoption agencies and others: “Change your faith-based 
practices or face government punishment.”  
 

Religious schools (K-12 and universities) are a prime target of the Equality Act, which will make it difficult to 
maintain standards for admission and codes of Christian conduct for students, faculty and staff. The Equality 
Act will forbid college students from using federal tuition assistance at schools that maintain standards of  
conduct on the basis of the Bible regarding sexual orientation and gender identity. 
 

Sex-specific facilities and female-only spaces could be eliminated. Biological males will have the right to  
participate in female sports, unjustly denying female athletes at our schools a fair competition and the due 
rewards of accomplishment.  

(Continued on Page 6.) 
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Restore His House 

Capital Campaign 

     Capital Pledged Goal 

     Campaign  $305,450      $330,000 

BSLC Treasurer's Report 

General Operating Fund 

Oper. Fund      Jan.       YTD 

 Contributions  $34,393      34,393 

 Expense 38,492 38,492 

 Surplus/ 
(Shortfall) 

(4,099) (4,099) 

Voters’ Meeting Update 
 

Church officers were re-elected and Dale Olson 
was elected elder. We thank Adam Tykwinski 
for his service and all he has done for  
Beautiful Savior. 
 

Elder: Dale Olson  
Chairperson: Denise Doeling 
Vice Chairperson: Mike Schlichtmann 
Director of Evangelism: Tim Deitemeyer 
Director of Stewardship: vacant 
RR Lutheran School Board:  Randy Johnson 
 

Please keep our church officers in your prayers.  
Installation will be held on Sunday, May 2. 
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Confirmation Sunday April 25 
 

Ten youth from our congregation 
will be confirmed at 1 p.m.  
Sunday, April 25. Please pray for 
these individuals as they step  
forward in their journey of Christian 
faith. Our confirmands are:
 

High School Seniors: Graduation 
Plans and Pictures Needed 
 

Do you have a youth who will graduate from high 
school this year? BSLC would like to know their 
future plans. Please leave an update and a  
picture in the church office  or e-mail the church 
by April 18. A display of our high school seniors 
will be on the bulletin board outside the office 
along with a brief description of future plans. 
There also will be a short article on our seniors in 
our May newsletter. We will honor the seniors  
during a Sunday worship in May.   

Rylee Hans 
Nicholas Harvey 
Mckenzie Kainz 
Morgan Mielke 
Jacob Waldvogel 

Dylan Barth 
Olivia Blotsky 
Clay Fell 
Colin Gannon 
Maia Gilman 

LWML Eastern Zone Spring Event 
 

The LWML ND Eastern Zone Spring Event “Be  
Still and Know” will be at Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, Fargo, starting at 9:30 a.m. Saturday,  
April 17. An ingathering of household and  
personal items for the food pantry, as well as  
monetary donations will be collected. Items  
needed are: laundry soap, dish soap, hand soap, 
shampoo and conditioner, baby wipes, diaper  
sizes 1 and 4, cleaning supplies, toilet paper, 
Kleenex and toothpaste, toothbrushes are not 
needed. All are welcome to attend. 

Evangelism to Meet May 3 
 

The evangelism committee will meet at 12:30 p.m. 
on Monday, May 3, at Perkins. We are looking  
for volunteers to help with distributing BSLC 
“swag bags.” They are designed to increase the 
awareness of worship, education and service 
groups at Beautiful Savior. Come and enjoy some 
fellowship, lunch and free pie!  Please RSVP to 
the church office or contact Tim Deitemeyer at 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com by Thursday, April 29. 

New Protocols in Place  
at Beautiful Savior 
 

With the expiration of state and city mask  
mandates, Beautiful Savior has ushered in a  
few changes to our COVID-19 protocols.  
Beginning on Palm Sunday, the church has  
made more pews in the sanctuary available for 
seating. We are also softening the mask mandate 
at the church: If you cannot socially distance at  
6 feet from those outside your immediate family, 
please consider wearing a mask to protect  
yourself and others. If you desire more space  
between you and others, please use our overflow 
seating in the Fellowship Hall where you can  
participate in the worship service via closed circuit. 

Treasured VBS: Discovering 
You’re Priceless to God 
 

Jesus loves you. You are a 
treasure and priceless to 
God. Many of our kids' lives 
have been flipped upside 
down. Now, more than ever, 
they need to hear these  
special words to remind them that God knows 
them, hears them, comforts them, forgives them, 
and chooses them. Help kids hold onto the truth 
that they are God's greatest treasure! Save the 
date for June 6th-10th from 6-8pm. Everyone 4 
years-6th grade is welcome to attend. More info 
regarding registration will follow. 

Note Easter Service Times 
 

Because Beautiful Savior will not have an  
education hour on Easter Sunday, we will offer 
three services that day. Please join us for worship 
at 8:15, 9:30 or 10:45 a.m. to celebrate the  
Resurrection of our Lord. Please note the time 
change for the late service. 

Live Music, Service Update 
 

Beautiful Savior has returned to live music for 
worship services. After Easter, we will offer a  
contemporary service at 8:15 a.m. on Sunday  
and a traditional service at 10:30 a.m. on Sunday. 



Deaths 
 

March 15:  Mike Breitbarth, 44, of Fargo passed 
away. His funeral was at Beautiful Savior on  
March 23. Burial Services will be held at St. John’s  
Lutheran Church Pender, NE at 1 p.m. on  
Saturday, March 27. 
 

Mike is survived by his wife of 17 years, Bri, Fargo; 
parents Brian and Donna Breitbarth, Fargo; son 
Ashton Breitbarth; daughter Mackenzie Mackner 
and grandson Asher Michael Avery (Meho). 

Service Group - Our group for April 

will not be needed this month. Stay tuned for  
further details regarding how and when we will  
resume fellowship.  Thank you for your patience 
and understanding.  
 

Elders - At least one of our elders are here  

every Sunday morning. They greet members and 
visitors, help the pastors with any needs and see 
that all goes well. If you have any concerns for our 
church, please talk to head elder Adam Tykwinski 
or any of the elders.   
 

Quilting and Fellowship -  We have   

resumed in-person quilting while practicing social 
distancing! Join us at 12:30 p.m. on Thursday,  
April 8 and 22. If you have any questions, please 
call Donna Ceroll at 232-2464.   
 

BSLC Coffee Club - BSLC members,  

men and women of any age are invited to gather  
at 9 a.m. on Friday mornings at Randy’s, 2130  
University Drive S., Fargo.   
 

Gold Club - We will not be meeting this 

month. Stay tuned for further details regarding  
how and when we will resume. 
 

Beautiful Garden - Would you like to do a 

little gardening this summer? The fifth annual  
Beautiful Garden at Beautiful Savior will have a 
kickoff meeting at 5 p.m. on Tuesday, April 6, in  
the fellowship hall.  We will be planning a planting 
strategy and a summer gardening schedule. If you 
have any interest in gardening, fellowship and  
sharing in the miracles of God’s creation, please 
come.  We could use your help and you could  
benefit from the bountiful harvest as well as fellow 
Beautiful Savior members and the emergency food 
pantry in Fargo. We meet at the garden at 5:30 
p.m. on Wednesdays beginning in May. Contact  
the church office or e-mail Tim Deitemeyer at 
tim.deitemeyer@hotmail.com and you will be added 
to the communication list.   
 

LWML - LWML will meet at 6 p.m. on Monday, 

April 19, via Zoom. All women are invited to join. 
Your participation in LWML is a great way to make 
new friends and serve the Lord.  
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Upcoming BSLC Bible Studies 
 

9:30 a.m. Sunday morning Bible study  
beginning April 11: Seeking God’s guidance: 
How to make wise decisions - “God, I don’t 
know what to do.” We have all said these words 
and struggled with making God-pleasing  
decisions. Sin has complicated and compromised 
our ability to make wise choices that reflect God’s  
perfect and Holy will. Prey to fallen human ideas, 
opinions and feelings, God’s people stray from 
God’s truth! Christians often skip the Divine  
Service, seeing it as optional rather than God’s 
precious gift. Christians often cohabitate and  
enter sexual relationships outside of marriage 
against God’s will. Gender and sexuality have  
degenerated into twisted expressions against 
God’s design. Social media has become a fierce 
battleground for attacking others. Vulgarities 
abound in today’s speech. Respect for authority 
has declined significantly. In the Holy Spirit’s  
power, we will turn to the Holy Scriptures as our 
final authority, knowing that God has given us His 
word to show us our sin, reveal our Savior and 
empower us to know and do His will.  
 

7 p.m. Tuesday evening Bible study:  
“Genesis: A Book of Beginnings” - Genesis is  
a book of beginnings and promises. It explains  
the beginning of the universe, the beginning of   
humankind, the beginning of sin, the beginning  
of God’s people, the beginning of God’s covenant 
promises with Abraham and his descendants, and 
the beginning of sacrifice as the substitution of 
death for life. The rest of the Bible - particularly  
the mission and ministry of Jesus Christ - only 
makes sense when we understand these  
important beginnings. 
 

9 a.m. Thursday Women’s Bible study via 
Zoom: “Revelations - The Triumph of God”:  
All women are welcome to join. Contact the church 
office or call Shirley Elsner at 388-9521 to register. 



The Promised Land  
By Pastor Brian 

 

The Lord replied, “My Presence will go with you, and I will give you rest.” (Exodus 33:14). 
 

The Lord had rescued His people from slavery in Egypt. The people had  
fashioned a calf-shaped idol out of gold, Egyptian style and worshiped it.   
The Lord had punished them. Now what? The road to the Promised Land  
was forty years long, and they would have to travel through desert and  
wilderness the whole way. 
 

Maybe you, too, have paid a heavy price for something you’ve done.  
Maybe you still feel the effects. Where do you turn when the burden of your 
sin weighs heavily on you?  We may think that if we stay busy, we will forget 
the burden we carry.  We may turn to recreation and entertainment to relieve 
our pain. These are only temporary and inadequate bandages for wounds 
that run soul deep. 
 

Listen to what the Lord says to his Old Testament people in today’s reading.  
He says, “My Presence will go with you, and I will give you rest.” The Lord  
is present with you, just as he was present with them.  The Lord has rest for  
you, just as he had rest for them.  God’s Son Jesus knows exactly what your 
burden of sin feels like. He carried it all the way to the cross, together with  
the sin of everyone who has ever lived, and that’s where He left it. This is  
no band-aid. This is the Lord of all lifting a ton of weight off of your soul; this 
is your Savior dealing with guilt-burdened hearts at the source of all guilt.  
Jesus became sin for you. In Him, you have rest for your soul. 
 

The road through your wilderness may be long, but you aren’t traveling alone.  Jesus is here for you in God’s 
Word every step of the way.  He’s here for you with his soul-saving message of forgiveness and rest. Jesus 
also will be there for you at the end of the road, to welcome you into the Promised Land. 
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He is risen - He is risen indeed! Of all the truths 
taught and believed, this is the most important one, 
that Jesus rose physically from the dead! “So the  
Jews said to Him (Jesus), ‘What sign do You show   
us for doing these things?’ Jesus answered them, 
‘Destroy this temple, and in three days I will raise       
it up.’ The Jews then said, ‘It has taken forty-six  
years to build this temple, and will You raise it up      
in three days?’ But He was speaking about the     
temple of His body. When, therefore, He was raised 
from the dead, His disciples remembered that He  
had said this, and they believed the Scripture and   
the word that Jesus had spoken.” (John 2:18-22).  
May we also continue to remember and believe! 
 

Thank you for your financial support! Checks may  
be sent to “Main Street Living North,” 821 5th Ave.  
S., Fargo, ND 58103, or donate by credit card or  
your PayPal account on the website.  
 

 

April pastors and sermons: 
 

April 4:  Rev. Tom Eckstein, Concordia Lutheran 
Church, Jamestown, presents the message “Trust 
God’s Word and Witnesses!” based on John 20:24-
31. This is the Life: “No Place to Hide”  
 

April 11:  Rev. Sam Pitsch, Our Redeemer Lutheran 
Church, Moorhead, MN, presents the message: 
“Those Who Have Not Seen,” based on John 20:19-
31. This is the Life: “Dead End” 
 

April 18:  Rev. Steve Schulz, Immanuel Lutheran 
Church, Fargo, presents the message: “Open Minds, 
Open Mouths," based on Luke 24:36-49. This is the 
Life: “The Main Event.”   
 

April 25:   Rev. Tom Batchelder, Saint Paul’s  
Lutheran Church, Evergreen Township, MN, presents 
the message: “A Little While,” based on John 16:16-
22. This is the Life: “The Prisoners.”   

“Main Street Living North” TV Program News  
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Congregational Memory Verse Chal lenge  
 

Psalm 1 teaches us to meditate on God's Word day and night. It is our great opportunity and joy to read and 
study God's Word. One beneficial practice is to memorize the Scriptures and, in so doing, to meditate on it. 
The LCMS invites everyone to join together memorizing a verse each week. 
 

April 4: Romans 6:8–9 - Now if we have died with Christ, we believe that we will also live with him. We  
know that Christ, being raised from the dead, will never die again; death no longer has dominion over him. 
 

April 11: John 14:19 - Yet a little while and the world will see me no more, but you will see me. Because I 
live, you also will live. 
 

April 18: 1 Corinthians 15:22 - For as in Adam all die, so also in Christ shall all be made alive. 
 

April 25: 1 Corinthians 15:57 - But thanks be to God, who gives us the victory through our Lord Jesus 
Christ. 

LCMS President Pens Letter on of Equality Act                 (Continued from Page 2.)       
 

The Equality Act will eliminate the significant protections of the Religious Freedom Restoration Act, passed by 
Congress and signed into law in 1993.  This law has provided strong protections for “free exercise of religion” 
in the face of overzealous officials. 
 

The Equality Act contains no conscience protections for medical staff who choose not to perform abortions, 
even if they have religious objections. Because of its broad definition of “health” services, the Equality Act 
threatens the Hyde Amendment, which limits public funding for abortion. It also threatens Christian hospitals 
with elimination of funding for not performing “health” services, including abortion or genital mutilation. 
The Equality Act was recently passed by the House and is currently pending in the Senate. The margin is  
razor thin. If it does not become law now, we can be assured that it will be pressed again. We encourage all 
LCMS people to: 
 

 1. Treat all people with kindness and respect (“You shall love your neighbor as yourself”  
     Mark 12:31), while holding firmly to “the faith once delivered to the saints” (Jude 3). 
 2. Become informed about the Equality Act and the issues of gender dysphoria.  
 3. Consider your role as Christian citizens and make your voice known to your elected officials,  
     particularly in the U.S. House (house.gov/representatives) and Senate (senate.gov/senators/ 
     index.htm). 
 4. Pray for our officials, government and the church in these challenging days. 
 

Martin Luther once said, “Christ dwells only in sinners.” We recognize ourselves as sinners constantly in  
need of Christ’s forgiveness. We recognize the truth of the apostle Peter’s words, “For it is time for judgment 
to begin at the household of God” (1 Peter 4:17). We know that Jesus’ opponents grumbled against Him by 
saying, “This man receives sinners and eats with them” (Luke 15:2). This comforting verse applies to us     
sinners, and we welcome all others to join us at the feet of Jesus, the sole Savior of all (John 3:16). As   
Christians, we believe that God has created all people, and all are infinitely valuable and accountable to Him. 
As Christian citizens, we recognize and demand basic God-given civil rights for all people, even as we insist 
on the First Amendment rights of Christians. 
 

No matter the course of this or any legislation, Christ will sustain His church. Our hope is not in laws,        
Congress or courts. Our hope is Christ. “And behold, I am with you always, to the end of the age” (Matt. 
28:20). “Finally, all of you, have unity of mind, sympathy, brotherly love, a tender heart, and a humble mind. 
Do not repay evil for evil or reviling for reviling, but on the contrary, bless, for to this you were called, that you 
may obtain a blessing. 
 

“Now who is there to harm you if you are zealous for what is good? But even if you should suffer for     
righteousness’ sake, you will be blessed. Have no fear of them, nor be troubled, but in your hearts honor 
Christ the Lord as holy, always being prepared to make a defense to anyone who asks you for a reason for 
the hope that is in you; yet do it with gentleness and respect, having a good conscience, so that, when you 
are slandered, those who revile your good behavior in Christ may be put to shame. For it is better to suffer  
for doing good, if that should be God’s will, than for doing evil.” (1 Peter 3:8–9, 13–17). 
 
 

https://blogs.lcms.org/2020/synod-chaplain-issues-scripture-memory-challenge/
http://house.gov/representatives
http://senate.gov/senators/index.htm
http://senate.gov/senators/index.htm


 

April Youth Events 
 

UPCOMING BIBLE STUDY OPPORTUNITIES:  Join us for fun and fellowship! 
 

          Wednesday, April 7 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12. 
          Wednesday, April 14 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12. 
          Wednesday, April 21 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12. 
          Wednesday, April 28 - from 7:30-9 p.m. - Lutheran Youth Fellowship for grades 6-12.    
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Grace Lutheran School News   
 
 

• Our Giving Hearts Day final total was more 

than $59,000!  

• We have enough students to re-open our    

pre-kindergarten this fall 

• Through April 16, we are offering a $500    

registration incentive for new families who 

commit to the 2021-2022 and the 2022-2023 

school years. New families do not pay a     

registration fee. 

• Pasta With a Purpose will take place from    
11 a.m. to 7 p.m. on Saturday, April 24, at the 
school, 1025 14th Ave S, Fargo. Tickets are 
$10 for adults and $5 for children 10 and   
younger. All seating is reserved and you must 
sign up through the link on our website or call 
the office at 701-232-7747 to make your  

      reservation. Not quite ready to brave the       
      crowds? Take-out orders can also be placed    
      by calling the school or through the link on our  
      website https://www.signupgenius.com/ 
      go/9040e4eaea823a1fb6-pasta Crossfire Youth Praise Band 

 

Crossfire will practice at the church from 7-8 p.m. 
on Sunday, April 11,18 and 24. If you have  
questions, call Ramsey at 866-5403.  

Harlan and Esther Wallum  
Scholarship Fund 
 

Are you thinking about where you or your children 
may go for college? Consider one of our LCMS 
universities. Grants are available to assist youth 
and adults who wish to begin or continue their  
education from an LCMS university or seminary. 
Applications are available in the church office. 

Shepherd’s Hill Summer Camps 
 

This year at Shepherd’s Hill at the Crossroads,  
the summer theme is “Be Strong in the Lord.”   
You can register online at shretreat.org, email 
Rev. Jon Bonine, executive director, at  
director@shretreat.org, on the church website or 
pick up an application in the narthex. There are a 
few weekends left for you to reserve a spot this 
spring for a spring escape or a family reunion.  
Call or email to reserve your space! 

LCEF Take Heart Scholarship 
 

The Take Heart Scholarship 
was developed for Young  
Investors Club members, who 
are high school seniors and 
will soon advance to the next level of higher  
education. As you begin your new journey, LCEF’s  
Y. I. Club wants to assist your transition by offering 
financial support through the Take Heart Scholarship 
with up to three awards of $3,000, $1,000 and $500. 
Applications close April 19, 2021. Winners will be  
announced on May 7, 2021. 
 

In 1,000 words or fewer, answer this question: 
Reflect on your faith walk during 2020. What steps 
did you take to stay connected with your church and 
your faith community at school or outside the church? 
To apply log into www.lcef.org/scholarships. 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040e4eaea823a1fb6-pasta
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/9040e4eaea823a1fb6-pasta


Contact Us: 

PHONE :       (701) 293-1047 

EMAIL:         office@bslcfargo.org 
WEB:         www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
FACEBOOK:  www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 

Office Hours: 

9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. Monday-Thursday 
 

Pastor Chris and Pastor Brian are also  
available by appointment. 
 

Worship Schedule:  
Sunday at 8:15 & 10:30 a.m. in-person & via YouTube 
Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 9:30 a.m. Sundays in-person 
 

Holy Communion is celebrated on the first, third and fifth Sundays of each month. 
Pastors are also available Monday through Friday  
from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Please call ahead for an appointment. 
 

Worship Services  available  at: 
www.beautifulsaviorfargo.com 
www.youtube.com 
www.facebook.com/BeautifulSaviorLutheranFargo 
Sermon podcasts on Spotify and iTunes app 
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Financial Secretary:               Beth Gustafson         239-9090 

                     

BEAUTIFUL SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH  
2601 23rd Ave. S., Fargo, ND  58103 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

CHURCH STAFF 
 

Pastor 

Chris Waldvogel 
701-293-1047 
701-893-6995 
 

Associate Pastor 

Brian Shane 
701-293-1047 
314-532-0012 
 

Administrative Assistant 

Kim Scheer 
701-293-1047 

 
 

 
 

THIS PUBLICATION 
 

ENLIGHTEN is a 

monthly publication  of 

Beautiful Savior 

Lutheran Church. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

http://www.youtube.com/

